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The Directors are pleased to report recent exploration progress on the company’s Ethiopian exploration tenements.

Mereto Concession

At Amora Hill three further trenches numbered MK9, MK10 and MK1 (extension) have been completed over an aggregate length of  380 metres and laboratory assays are pending for the last trench, MK10. The trenching programme has defined in detail the western part of a gold-quartz-shear system which outcrops over an area of 250 x 250 metres. The  system is open to the south and east where further strong soil anomalies have yet to be tested. 

In the opinion of the directors the significant size of the system and the presence of some high gold grades at surface justifies several drill holes to test the depth extension of the gold mineralisation.

At Ndaba Schekena, situated some 3 km west of Amora Hill, three trenches with an aggregate length of 225 metres have been excavated to test the strike extension of a  zone of gold mineralisation previously encountered in trench ML1 (22 metres @ 1.8 g/t Au). The trenches uncovered graphitic phyllite with dissiminated sulphides and carbonate alteration in association with numerous quartz veinlets and a 17 metre wide zone of artisanal workings south of ML1. The results of these samples are pending and will be disclosed with the next operational report.

Bhiza Concession

The stream sediment survey of the Bhiza Concession is 60% complete, with 58 sediment samples currently under preparation for gold analysis at OMAC laboratory.

A number of new gold panning sites have been identified in streams and one gold in soil occurrence, which may indicate primary gold, has been reported. This stream sediment survey will be completed in the near future, after which a follow up survey is planned to test the strongest anomalies.

The Directors of Sheba Exploration (UK) PLC accept responsibility for this announcement

